
CMS Clarifies Policy Regarding Requirements of 300 Completed HCAHPS 
Surveys in Periods Affected by the COVID-19 ECE 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) recently announced extreme and 

uncontrollable circumstances policy exceptions and extensions for upcoming quality 
measure reporting and data submission deadlines for CMS quality reporting programs 
in response to the 2019 Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19). 

The following resources provide additional details about these changes:  

• Guidance Memo -Quality Reporting and Value-based Purchasing Programs: 
Describes the specific changes to CMS provider, hospital, and post-acute care 
quality reporting programs. 
 

• Quality Payment Program COVID-19 Factsheet: Outlines the Merit-based 
Incentive Payment System (MIPS) extreme and uncontrollable circumstances 
policy and procedures for MIPS eligible clinicians affected by COVID-19. 

 
CMS will continue to monitor the situation and adjust reporting periods and submission 
deadlines accordingly. 
 
For More Information 

CMS has up to date information about its programs and response to COVID-19 on 
the Current Emergencies page. 
 

Please do not respond directly to this email. For further assistance regarding the 

information contained in this message, please contact the Inpatient Value, Incentives, 
and Quality Reporting Outreach and Education Support Team at 
https://cmsqualitysupport.service-now.com/qnet_qa?id=ask_a_question or (844) 472-
4477. 

https://www.cms.gov/newsroom/press-releases/cms-announces-relief-clinicians-providers-hospitals-and-facilities-participating-quality-reporting
https://www.cms.gov/files/document/guidance-memo-exceptions-and-extensions-quality-reporting-and-value-based-purchasing-programs.pdf
https://qpp-cm-prod-content.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/966/QPP%20COVID-19%20Response%20Fact%20Sheet.pdf
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__lnks.gd_l_eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAzMjIuMTkxMjgwNDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jbXMuZ292L0Fib3V0LUNNUy9BZ2VuY3ktSW5mb3JtYXRpb24vRW1lcmdlbmN5L0VQUk8vQ3VycmVudC1FbWVyZ2VuY2llcy9DdXJyZW50LUVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLXBhZ2UifQ.mRlNmonVUsUmCbnzQFWbj2pWa-2DYptFmYZd52BxXE5KU_br_76472232598-2Dl&d=DwMF-g&c=9wxE0DgWbPxd1HCzjwN8Eaww1--ViDajIU4RXCxgSXE&r=K0FpDVB8qty8gaZ-WYW211GDP6ohUL1El9QXwTaMJlY&m=qsqvCd_RRq_lavz7I0KntvGOMme1v-zN6oc0EUBC4Ec&s=8fOjMoKT8-CGnDXaEumdUSSoY5Ieg_TRnNFQxd7CekQ&e=
https://cmsqualitysupport.service-now.com/qnet_qa?id=ask_a_question

